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American Congress of Obstetricians and Gynecologists 
District VIII, Hawaii (Guam & American Samoa) Section 
Greigh Hirata, MD, FACOG, Chair 
94-235 Hanawai Circle, #1B 
Waipahu, Hawaii  96797 
 
 
 
To:              COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS 
                        Senator Jill N. Tokuda, Chair 
                        Senator Donovan M. Dela Cruz, Vice Chair 

  
 
 
 

FROM:  Hawaii Section, ACOG 
  Dr. Greigh Hirata, MD, FACOG, Chair 
  Dr. Jennifer Salcedo, MD, MPH, MPP, FACOG, Vice-Chair 
  Lauren Zirbel, Community and Government Relations 
 
Re:  SB 2319 SD1, Relating to Insurance  
 
Position: Support 

 
Dear Senator Tokuda, Senator Dela Cruz, and Committee Members, 
 
The Hawaii Section of the American Congress of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (HI 
ACOG) supports SB2319 and other legislative proposals that promote increased access 
to contraception.   
 
As a Section of the Nation’s leading group of physicians dedicated to improving health 
care for women, HI ACOG represents over 160 obstetrician/gynecologist physicians in 
our state.    
 
Impact of Limited Contraceptive Supply Provision 
• Providing a greater number of birth control pill packs at once is associated with 

higher continuation rates.1 
• Dispensing a greater number of birth control pill packs at once is associated with 

fewer pregnancy tests, fewer unplanned pregnancies, and decreased health care 
costs per woman.2 

• ACOG and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommend 
prescribing or supplying up to one year of birth control pills (13 28-day pill packs), 
based on the woman’s preferences and anticipated use.3,4,5 

 
For these reasons, HI ACOG supports SB2319 and urges the Legislature to 
consider changing the language to allow provision of up to a 1-year’s supply of 
contraception from the initial prescription, based on the prescriber’s discretion.  
We stand ready to provide you with factual information on medical issues that come 
before the Legislature, and hope you will contact us at any time. 
 

DATE:      Tuesday, February 23, 2016 
TIME:      9:50 a.m. 
PLACE:     Conference Room 211 

http://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/committeepage.aspx?comm=WAM
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From: Planned Parenthood Votes Northwest on behalf of Cherise Braxton-Brooks
To: WAM Testimony
Subject: Please support SB 2319 for increased birth control access
Date: Friday, February 26, 2016 9:26:55 PM

Feb 27, 2016

Hawaii Senate Committee On Ways And Means
HI

Dear Committee On Ways And Means,

I am writing to urge the Ways & Means committee to move forward on
SB 2319, an important and commonsense bill to provide 12 months of
birth control at a time.

Everyone deserves affordable and accessible birth control that works
for them, regardless of income or insurance. Consistent access to birth
control gives women the ability to control when and if they have
children, giving them more career and education opportunities and
healthier pregnancies.

Today, most women have to refill their birth control every month, which
is a burden for many and leads to inconsistent use. SB 2319 will change
that by allowing women to pick up a prescription only once a year.

Please support SB 2319 and move it forward into becoming law. Thank you
for your consideration!

Sincerely,

Cherise Braxton-Brooks

Mililani, HI 96789
cbraxtonbrooks@yahoo.com
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